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We are a Respectful, Responsible, Safe and Successful School 

Caswell Street, PEAK HILL NSW 2869 

P: 02 6869 1304 E: peakhill-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

W: www.peakhill-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Principal’s Message 

Term 4 Week 11 - Friday, 17 December  2021 

                 Peak Hill Central School 

      Newsletter 

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
I am so proud to be the Principal of Peak Hill Central School. Despite the challenges of COVID-19 lockdowns 

and restrictions we have continued to grow and improve in everything we do . Our NAPLAN results 
exceeded State targets, Attendance has improved dramatically and our engagement with students and parents/

carers is at a high, according to Tell Them from Me Survey results. I am excited for a new fresh year, hopefully with fewer 
restrictions than this year, so we can open the gates and have more community involvement in our school. 

 

Please refer to our staggered starting dates for the 2022 school year in this newsletter and on Facebook and the sign outside the front 
office. 

 

Have a safe and fun Summer holiday and I am excited to lead the school in 2022. 
 

Mr Peter Neilsen 
Principal 
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Deputy Principal Report 

CELEBRATING SUCCESS in 2021! 
As we conclude our final week of the school term for 2021, it is a perfect time to pause 
and reflect on the momentous highlights of our incredible school community this year: 
 Over 40 new student enrolments in 2021 
 Our expected growth across all areas in the 2021 NAPLAN results, exceeded all like 

schools and the state target for growth  
 Increased rate of permanent teaching positions, which ensures stability for student 

learning  
 Improved student attendance Kindergarten to Year 12 during 2021 
 Tell Them From Me data shows a 5.6% increase in students “sense of belonging” at 

school since 2020 
 Every child being involved in a “Reading Circle”, every day 
 
CONGRATULATIONS YEAR 12 - 2021 
Well done to our incredible Year 12 students. We are so proud of each of you for 
successfully completing 13 years of education. Last Tuesday night we celebrated in style at 
the newly refurbished Carrington Hotel and it was an absolutely stunning student focused, 
family event. A huge thank you to Mrs Georgia Watt, Mrs Tanya Stanford, Miss Meiko Bell 
and the students and staff who ensured this event ran so smoothly. We wish Jada, Tijuana, 
Goran, James and Wayne a lifetime of happiness and success as they move into the next 
chapter of their lives. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS YEAR 6 - 2021 
It is with great pride that we congratulate each of our Year 6 students for 2021. These 
students are a credit to themselves and their families. This term the students have 
enjoyed seven Mondays where they have completed Transition lessons in the High School, 
working with their new Secondary Teachers and getting use to the routine for Year 7. On 
Tuesday the 14 December, the students will be joining Mr Neilsen, Mrs Doyle, Miss 
McLeod and Mrs Jones, to celebrate the culmination of their first seven years of education 
with lunch at the Peak Hill RSL Club. We look forward to this opportunity to wish these 
students all the very best for their next six years of schooling as they move into Year 7 in 
2022. 
  
KICK START KINDY SUCCESS 
This program is designed specifically to support students and their families, as children 
move from home or Pre School into Kindergarten. This year’s program has been hailed a 
huge success, as it has provided the opportunity, despite COVID-19 for our youngest 
students and their families to familiarise themselves with our beautiful learning 
environment and professional, supportive staff. A huge thank you to Mrs Georgia Watt 
and Miss Sammi Axam for the brilliant transition program they have run this year. We are 
proud to announce that we have 10 incredible enrolments for 2022 and Miss Sammi Axam 
and Miss Grace Stewart are very excited about the opportunity to teach a straight/stand 
alone, Kindergarten class. SUCCESS THROUGH EFFORT EVERYDAY @ PHCS! 
 
WELCOME  
I would like to extend a very warm welcome to Miss Alana Gear who will join 
our Peak Hill staff in 2022 as the new Food Technology and Hospitality 
teacher. Miss Gear comes to us from Gulgong High School. She has already 
spent a number of days working at our school and getting to know her 
classes. We thank her for her contribution and positivity and look forward to 
2022 with her on our staff! 
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Deputy Principal Report Continues 

SCRIPTURE @ PHCS 
PHCS would like to publicly thank the combined 
Churches of Peak Hill, who provide have supported 
the delivery of quality, meaningful lessons to our 
students for many years. The preparation and 
devotion of the dedicated Scripture Teachers over the 
years has been sincerely appreciated by our students 
and staff. Our students are highly engaged in these 
lessons and genuinely look forward to their weekly 
sessions. We would like to thank Mrs Ruth Simmons 
who has been working with our students this year. We 
wish Mrs Simmons all the very best for Christmas and 
we already look forward to Scripture in 2022! 
 
A LOVE OF READING @ PHCS  
Share the love of reading and spend some time 
reading with your children these holidays! This simple 
act, will be one of the most important gifts and 
childhood memories that you can ever give a child. A 
special thank you to our very own Literacy team for 
their passion and inspiration across our school 
community to remind us all of the importance of 
reading to and with our children every day! I look 
forward to us all continuing to share the love and joy 
of reading at Peak Hill Central School and within our 
families and our wider community. Let’s all work 
together to make a difference and to improve the 
outcomes for each and every student in our care! 
 
AMAZING NAPLAN RESULTS FOR YEARS 3 AND 5 IN 
READING! 

Year 3 Reading: 38% of students in Top 2 Bands in 
Reading - greatly exceeds Progress Measure target of 
11% 
Year 5 Reading: 29% of students in Top 2 Bands in 
reading - exceeds target of 11% by by 18% 
Year 3 Numeracy: 38% of students in Top 2 Bands in 
Numeracy - exceeds target of 11% by 27%  
Year 5 Numeracy: 14% of students in Top 2 Bands in 
Numeracy - exceeds target of 11% by 3% 
 
GOODBYE, FAREWELL & THANK YOU! 
It is with a grateful heart but much sadness, that we 
farewell three of our very loved and valued staff 
members this term. Miss Elsie Woodley will be leaving 
PHCS at the end of this term, Miss Lyndal Matthews 
will be taking up a position at Broke Public School and 
Mr Mitchell Thomas will be returning to his home in 
the Hunter Valley.  Miss Woodley, Miss Matthews and 
Mr Thomas have been dedicated and devoted staff 
members who have supported our students and their  

colleagues unconditionally during their extended time  
at PHCS. We wish them all the very best in their future 
endeavours and know that they have touched the 
hearts and lives of everyone in our school community 
and we know that they will carry a part of PHCS with 
them as they go! 

 
MY HOLIDAY WISH 
Thank you everyone for your support, positive 
attitudes, hard work and enthusiasm for learning 
during 2021. My wish for each of our students and our 
families this summer holiday, is that you find joy and 
happiness as you spend time together with your 
extended family and friends. Take care and have a 
safe and restful holiday. 
 
Mrs Catherine Doyle 
Deputy Principal 
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 HEAD TEACHER STUDENT GROWTH AND 
ATTAINMENT 
As we reflect on our year at school, this year it has 
certainly been an interesting one. There are many 
achievements including surviving the COVID lockdown, 
through the community working together to support 
our students. One of the most important things we did 
as a Literacy Community Team was to hold our 
Healthy Booris Day which was very much enjoyed by 
the students and the parents who attended. With the 
help of Mrs Pam Keed and our young mothers and 
midwives we were able to raise the importance of 
reading to your child, from birth! We are very much 
looking forward to having a much bigger day next year, 
after our plans were dashed this year. 
 
This past week I have been conducting reading and 
comprehension tests for our Year 6 students, who will 
be part of our Year 7 in high school in 2022. I am so 
impressed with the reading level of the majority of the 
students. They are already reading and understanding 
at a Year 7 level. It will be important for them to 
maintain their reading so they don’t slip behind in the 
holidays. Even more pleasing was the number of 
students who said they were getting books as 
Christmas presents. Many students said their favourite 
books were David Walliams books, which they had 
been reading in their  Reading Circles. If you have a 
young reader and are not sure what book to get them, 
try a David Walliams book, they are very funny. 
 
Over the past year I have written about all the 
evidence we have about the effect of reading to our 
children and the importance of encouraging them to 
read at home. Recently the Education Department 
produced this little booklet to help parents with some 

practical ideas about 
what to try at home 
for both literacy and 
numeracy. It is 
available to  
download for free 
online, and copies 
are available at 
school. One of the 
reminders in the 
booklet is that 
literacy involves 
listening, speaking,  
 
 

Head Teacher News 

2021 
Well done to all of the students and families in 2021, 
this year again presented many disruptions with 
COVID. However, the resilience shown by the students 
has resulted in excellent growth in all areas of 
assessment. Students should be extremely proud of 
the way they have re-engaged in their learning this 
term. As teachers all we can ask, is that students try 
their best, and I firmly believe students have put their 
best foot forward this year.  
 
YEAR 10 INTO 11 TRANSITION 
In Week 9 our students in Year 10 had the opportunity 
to meet their Course Coordinators for 2022. Students 
demonstrated some nerves at the beginning of the 
week, but grew more comfortable as the week 
progressed. Students also completed a range of 
activities and viewed presentations to further 
familiarise themselves with the Western Access 
Program.  
 
REFLECT AND RESET 
With the upcoming holidays, I encourage all students 
to reflect on what they have achieved in 2021, be 
proud of your accomplishments and application 
throughout the entire year.  
 
The school holidays is a great time to set your goals for 
2022. I ask students to think about what you would like 
to achieve:  

• academically 

• on the sporting field 

• in the community 

• in the future 
Year 10 and 11 have been completing their goals for 
next year in their PLP meetings, if students wish to 
alter these goals please ensure you speak with your 
teachers early in Term 1, 2022.   
 
SAFE HOLIDAY 
Please ensure you all have a safe and happy holiday!  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mr Joshua Brown 
Head Teacher Secondary Studies 
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Head Teacher News Continues 

reading, writing and spelling. Speaking and listening 
skills build the foundation for your child’s learning at 
school. These skills help a child to be able to talk with 
others, create friendships and take part in activities at 
school. Just talking and listening to your child is such an 
easy yet important thing to do to give your child 
important communication skills. If you are reading a 
book together, or your child is reading independently 
ask them about what happened at the beginning, 
middle or end of the story. Ask them to tell you about 
the characters in a story, and create your own story 
together. Your child is learning about story telling in our 
culture, and the structure of writing through this simple 
activity. These are just a few ideas in the booklet, there 
are more excellent ideas to try in the book, so go ahead 
and download it     for the holidays, or pick up a copy at 
school. 
 
ACTIVATE DRAMA  
This term there has been a lot of fun and students have 
had the opportunity to act out both funny  and serious 
real-life situations in ACTIVATE Drama. With the help of 
Mrs Allen and all the costumes she brought in we 
created a Casino Royale skit, with a thief, a bridal party 
and a disco. In our last class we were also assisted by 
Mr. Brendan Allen. Thank you so much for such a fun 
afternoon. In this ACTIVATE group the students have 
gained an understanding of the importance of 
teamwork, and how a team depends on everyone’s 
contribution. Below are some funny photos from our 
afternoons. 

YEAR 12 ABORIGINAL STUDIES 
On Wednesday, 1 December Samuel Gregson and 
Tyelia Hoswell-Parsons from Yeoval Central School, 
and a small group of Year 10 students had the 
privilege of being taken to significant Wiradjuri sites by 
Mr David Towney, and his father David Senior, both 
very well known and respected in the local area. As 
part  of their HSC Aboriginal Studies students 
undertake local area studies which must be conducted 
through the local community. On the day, the students 
saw many important sites, from Bulgandramine 
Mission to areas with grinding stones and paintings. 
The students were very respectful and David and his 
father were very generous with their time and 
knowledge. As a group we are very appreciative and 
feel honoured to have been part of the day. Here are 
some photographs of the excursion. Thank you David 
Snr and David for a day on Country, allowing us to all 
reconnect with the land. 
 

This year we introduced a half hour writing group for 
Years 7 and 8 to help the students improve their 
writing. In Year 7 Ruby Bell made tremendous growth 
and I would like to congratulate her on her writing 
achievement, which I am sure she will continue next 
year. 
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 OUR FINAL WEEK OF THE 2021 SCHOOL YEAR! CAN 
YOU BELIEVE IT?  
Through many ups and downs we have made it! The 
improvement your children have had and the positive 
memories made are the things that will last a lifetime.  
 
We have wrapped up the term with quality teaching 
and learning right up until the end of Week 10 and 
have gone out with a bang with our “3-day event”.  
 
Primary students have had the opportunity to engage 
in face and nail painting, soccer, scavenger hunts, a 
movie afternoon, swimming activities, mini sports 
games, Christmas craft, a disco and received free 
Dippin’ Dots! We have loved having the opportunity to 
enjoy these activities and celebrate these successes 
with your children.  
 
I would like to extend huge gratitude to the staff in 
Primary this year. Miss Woodley, Mrs Watt, Miss Axam, 
Mrs Edge, Mrs Westcott, Ms Barnes, Miss Heraghty, 
Miss Matthews, Mrs Jones, Mrs Sharah, Kelly Dart, Kate 
Woodley, Melanie Naden and Karl Newman. This group 
has put in such an incredible effort to support our 
Primary students this year and have done an amazing 
job.  
 
Heading into 2022 we will have five classes:  
CLASS  TEACHER 
Kindergarten  Miss Sammi Axam 
1/2    Miss Ella Bandur 
2/3     Miss Tiarne McLeod 
4/5     Miss Teagan Heraghty 
5/6    Mrs Danielle Tremain-Cannon 
Our classes will also be supported by Mrs Bec Jones, Ms 
Corina Barnes, MRs Lyndal Edge and Mrs Kelley 
Westcott. 
 
Thank you to all our wonderful Primary families for 
your contributions to your child’s learning this year. We 
truly could not have made it without your support.  
 
I am looking forward to another magnificent year in 
2022 with you all.  
 
Miss Tiarne McLeod 
Assistant Principal (Rel) 

Assistant Principal Head Teacher News Continues 

I have been mentioning in the last few Newsletters the 
work of the Year 8 students, on a class newspaper. It is 
almost complete thanks to the hard work of our 
Editor, Mackenzie Pabis, who has worked diligently to 
make sure all the students submitted their articles. 
Here is a photograph of the front cover. 
Congratulations Mackenzie and her Year 8 team. 
 
Thank you to everyone for this year, and I would like 
to wish students, parents/carers and community a 
very Happy Christmas and a fabulous New Year. 
 
Ms Brenda Stewart 
Head Teacher Student Growth and Attainment 
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Equipment List 2022 

PRIMARY 2022 EQUIPMENT LIST 

2021 Kindergarten to Year 6 - Students will be required to provide their own stationary and equipment as listed 
below. Please ensure that all personal items and equipment are clearly labelled with your child’s name. 

Years 5 to 6 additional items 3 Blue Pens and 3 Red Pens 

 

SECONDARY 2022 EQUIPMENT LIST 

Year 7 to 10 additional items  

Students should have a scientific calculator, pencil case, pens, scissors, glue stick, ruler (plastic/wooden), eraser, 
pencil sharpener, lead pencils and coloured pencils.  

Calculators are available from the Administration Office for $28.  

All books should be covered and labelled with the student’s name.  

Departmental regulations demand the use of fully enclosed leather shoes for Science and Technology. Shoes 
with fabric are NOT Suitable. Footwear with any part of the foot exposed are NOT PERMITTED.  

Kindergarten to Year 2 Years 3 to 6 

School Uniform School Uniform 

School Hat School Hat 

School Bag School Bag 

Lunch Box Lunch Box 

Drink Bottle Drink Bottle 

Library Bag Library Bag 

Art Smock Art Smock 

Tissues Tissues 

 Pencil case with coloured pencils, 3 lead pencils, rubber, ruler,  

sharpener, glue stick and coloured texters 

Subject Requirements 

English A4 128 page exercise book 

Mathematics A4 128 page exercise book, Geometry set and Scientific Calculator 

HSIE A4 128 page exercise book 

PDHPE A4 128 page exercise book 

Science A4 128 page exercise book 

Technology Mandatory A4 128 page exercise book 

Visual Arts A4 128 page exercise book and coloured pencils 

Electives for Years 9/10 A4 128 page exercise book and Display Folder 
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Year 6 Graduation 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE YEAR 6 CLASS OF 2021! 
On Tuesday, Year 6 students celebrated the end of 
their Primary education with lunch, cake and a 
spectacular presentation of their Year 6 PowerPoint 
and commemorative photo book. 
 
We wish Year 6 a restful holiday before they return in 
2022, to begin their high school life in Year 7! 
 
Mrs Bec Jones 
Classroom Teacher 

Christmas Baking 

As part of our three day event, the students in 
Secondary have absolutely loved our Christmas baking 
bonanza! 
 
Mrs Catherine Doyle 
Hospitality Teacher 
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 In Art, Stage 3 discussed the life and work of famous 
painter, Vincent Van Gogh, before creating their own 
versions of Starry Night.  
 
We also studied the primary and secondary colours as 
well as catagorising them into warm and cool to create 
these beautiful sunrise paintings. 
 
Great work Stage 3! 
 
Mrs Lyndal Edge 
Art Teacher  

Art with Mrs Lyndal Edge 
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Year 12 Farewell Dinner 
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Year 12 Farewell Dinner 
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LAST FORTNIGHT IN KINDERGARTEN 
It is hard to believe that we are already at the end of 
the year. It has been incredible to see the Kindergarten 
students grow so much, in so many ways over the past 
12 months. 
 
In Science and Technology, we have been learning 
about sequences. We choose different locations on our 
mat and gave directions to our Bee-Bot to help it get 
from one point to the other. It was lots of fun. 
 
In Creative Arts we have been making Christmas 
decorations.  
 
We have had a visit from the elf on the shelf, Buddy, 
he has been checking in to see how the students are 
going. We are excited to find him in the classroom 
each morning. 
 
Miss Woodley and Mrs Watt want to wish everyone a 
safe and happy Christmas and a wonderful New Year. 
 
Miss Elsie Woodley and Mrs Georgia Watt 
Classroom Teachers 

Kindergarten with Mrs Georgia Watt &  
Miss Elsie Woodley 

1/2 NEWS 
This week 1/2 have been getting up to so much fun!  
 
Coming up to the end of the term we have been going 
to the pool each day to do swimming lessons with Mrs 
Watt, which has been so much fun. 
 
In Mathematics we have been learning about Capacity 
and Symmetry. As it is coming up to Christmas time, 
we even made some symmetrical trees. SymmeTREES. 
 
It has been such a fantastic term and year for 1/2 and 
we are both looking forward to seeing all of our fresh 
faced students next year! 
 
Miss Tiarne McLeod and Miss Sammi Axam 
Classroom Teacher 
 
 

Year 1/2 with Miss Tiarne McLeod & 
Miss Sammi Axam 
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 WHAT’S HAPPENING IN 3/4H? 
Wow, we are in to our final two weeks of 2021 and 
what a year it has been! I am so proud of every student 
in our class. Every student in 3/4H has shown growth in 
all areas including academics, sporting and social skills. 
I have absolutely loved teaching all these wonderful 
students and watching them grow and achieve success. 
 
We have spent the last fortnight in our classroom 
reflecting on what we have learnt throughout the year 
and using this knowledge to create a Christmas 
wonderland. We have used pastel and painting 
techniques to produce an amazing reindeer and 
Christmas tree. Students wrote numerous procedures 
including: ‘How to decorate a gingerbread man’, which 
gave us the opportunity to decorate our own 
gingerbread men. We looked at place value and 
symmetry and created many different Christmas 
pictures using the knowledge we gained.  
 
Swimming has been an absolute blast for 3/4H. I was 
amazed at the growth students had made from last 
years swim school. It is fantastic to see our students so 
happy and eager to get into the pool each day. A 
massive thank you to Mrs Watt, Ms Barnes and Kelly 
Dart for delivering these lessons.  
 
2021 has been a year full of challenges, with COVID-19, 
working from home and it is safe to say that our 
students have developed both resilience and maturity. 
 
I would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and 
a safe and Happy New Year. I can not wait to return in 
2022 for another year of “Success through Effort” at 
Peak Hill Central School.  
 
Miss Teagan Heraghty 
Classroom Teacher 

Year 3/4H with Miss Teagan Heraghty Year 3/4M with Miss Lyndal Matthews 

WHAT A FANTASTIC YEAR WE HAVE HAD IN 3/4M!  
I can not believe we are in the last week of school of 
another terrific year! 
 
3/4M have finished the term with a bang! We have 
completed our recycled art project, completed 
Christmas wish lists and have done lots of revision 
from all topics completed this term. 
 
As most are aware I am finishing up my time at Peak 
Hill Central School this term, to move over to the 
Hunter Valley. I am so grateful to have been part of the 
PHCS community even though it was for a short time. I 
would like to thank all parents and carers for their 
continued support this year! I am so proud of the 
growth each student in 3/4M has achieved this year 
and I wish everyone continued success in the future! 
 
I hope everyone has a safe and 
happy holiday. 
 
Merry Christmas! 
 
Miss Lyndal Matthews 
Classroom Teacher 
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 WELCOME TO WEEK 11 
Well done to all the students who participated in 
swimming lessons over the past two weeks. A big 
thank you to Mrs Watt. It has been pleasing to see the 
growth in the students confidence and technique. 
Congratulations to Ado, Jackson and Peter for 
presenting their speeches to be nominated for school 
captain next year. You have done the class proud. 
 
In Mathematics, we have been learning about angles. 
The students have been getting more confident at 
recalling the different types of angles and have had 
challenges where they match up different angles with 
the degrees they think that angle corresponds with. 
We have been working with protractors and learning 
how to measure angles correctly. 
 
In PDHPE, we have been reflecting on our learning over 
the past few weeks. The students have needed to 
recall what makes a relationship, different ways that 
we can communicate with each other, different 
emotions that people may have and online safety. 
 
The weather has certainly been playing havoc with our 
outdoor sport, however the students have been 
participating in volleyball in the hall and working on 
their creative dance skills. 
 
Wishing everyone a merry Christmas and a safe and 
happy New Year. 
 
Mrs Bec Jones 
Classroom Teacher 

ENGLISH 
We have come to the end of another wonderful year 
of learning in English.  
 
Stage 4 and Stage 5 have now completed all of their 
summative assessment tasks and are now working on 
consolidating their understanding of key concepts in 
preparation for next year. 
 
Stage 4 are engaging with a range of short films that 
featured in the Tropfest competition. Students are 
required to analyse each film and will then complete a 
short post-test in their final English lesson to see 
where they can improve next year.  
 
In Term 1 next year Stage 4 will be learning about the 
Gender Stereotypes in Advertising and will work to 
create their own advertisement for a fictional product. 
 
Stage 5 are completing a short study on the director 
Tim Burton. The films of Tim Burton connect to their 
Horror Genre study. We have been revising a range of 
film techniques and have learnt about the concept of 
Mise En Scene. Revising these techniques will prepare 
our current Stage 5 students for their Documentary 
Film study in Term 1, 2022. 
 
Mr Michael Labone 
English Teacher 
 

Year 5/6 with Mrs Bec Jones English with Mr Michael Labone 
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Pirru Thanguray 

PIRRU THANGKURAY EXCURSION 
On Thursday 9th December, students in the Pirru 
Thangkuray Program attended a cultural excursion in 
and around Dubbo. Students first visited a scar tree 
where Lily explained how scar trees occurred and the 
significance of scar trees. Then we visited 
Terramungamine Reserve to see the grinding grooves. 
While at Terramungamine, Lily shared some bush 
foods, such as lemon myrtle and finger limes with the 
students. 
 
Thank you to Lily for your ongoing support of our 
students and for organising such excellent excursions 
where students can build on their cultural knowledge 
and understanding.  
 
Miss Lucy Dempsey 
Classroom Teacher 
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Community Information 
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Presentation Day 

 

Thank you to our dedicated award sponsors for your continued 

support and commitment to Peak Hill Central School  

P & C Association 

Cathy & Tim Goodwin 

The Mackay family 

The Allen family 

The Hando family 

Peak Hill Men’s Shed 

NSW Farmers Association 

Golden Peak Budget Motel 

Amanda Crain 

The Keed family 

Peak Hill Roosters Football Club 

Rotary Club of Belrose 

Rotary Club of Dubbo South 

Australian Defence Forces 

The Stanford family 

The Lindner family 

Ruben F Scarf 

Ampol 

The Maher family 

Dunmore Bus Scholarship Committee 

Congratulations to all the award recipients for 2021 

Ethan Mann 

Theo Barlow 

Olivia Sutherland 

Grace Bennell 

Millaka Dawson 

George Westcott 

Aarna Patel 

Lochlan Hawksworth 

Liam Westcott 

Azaria Dargan Miller 

Blake Wardman 

Liam Mann 

Cassius Solomon 

Peter Yarran 

Beau Hando-Wrigley 

Jailah Solomon 

Jackson Westcott 

Noah Beilby 

Jackson Leedham 

Leon Butler 

Bailey Dart 

Michael Redpath 

Nicholas Faulkner 

Dhakota Hando 

Ruby Bell 

Mackenzie Pabis 

Eleyce Caldwell 

India Sant 

Bindi Judd 

Acacia Kirk 

Hannah Austin 

Quentin Weaver 

Hunter Judd 

Samuel Gregson 

Shaylee Wright Edwards 

Goran Milinkovic 

Jada Read 

Tijuana Keed 

Tiashayla Dawson 

Taliyah Keed-White 

Henry Stanford 

Jonathon Dargan 

Jaedyn Murray 

Eva Strahorn 

Shaquillie Buchanan 

Zane Pearson-O’Brien 

Jacob Bell 

Airlie Takinson 

Nova Brown 

Isaac Compton 

Marcus Darcy 

Jakye Fairley 

Maggie-May Morris 

Lucy Newbigging 

Ceiryn Perry 

Payton Ritchie 

Jaleesa Saddler-Keed 

Ruby Stanford 

Gabriel Villoga-Schaefer 

Harrison Kennedy-Naden 

Tijuana Keed 

Goran Milinkovic 

Jada Read 

Wayne Dargan 

James Robinson 

Charlee Beeby 

Madeline Kennedy-Naden 

Mollie Barlow 

Isabella Robinson 

Bindi Judd 

Regan Barlow 

Lillianna Bendeich 

Makaylah McMaster 

Daniel McDonald-Williamson 

Sharntelle Schnitger 

Zoe Pabis 

Willo McLachlan 
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Presentation Day 
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Presentation Day 
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Term 1 Calendar 2022 and Return Dates 


